
Financial Considerations 

The following gifts are presented for Board approval: 

Lunada Bay Elementary 

● A gift of $15,208.45 from the Lunada Bay Elementary PTA to be used for
Chromebooks, software and a cart for the STEM Lab, a Duplo machine
maintenance contract and Scholastic Magazines for K-2nd grade.

Montemalaga Elementary 

● A gift of $10.00 from Victoria Nadershahi to be used for instructional materials.
● A gift of $2,828.28 from the Montemalaga Elementary PTA to be used for

index card holders and software.

Palos Verdes Intermediate 

● A gift of $758.81 from the Palos Verdes Intermediate Booster Club to be used
for Think Pads.

Palos Verdes Peninsula High 

● A gift of $2,605.00 from various parents to be used for math equipment and
instructional materials.

Point Vicente Elementary 

● A gift of $1,147.41 from the Point Vicente Elementary PTA to be used for ink
cartridges for teachers.

Silver Spur Elementary 

● A gift of $722.61 from the Silver Spur Elementary PTA to be used for
playground equipment, field trip entrance costs and field trip transportation.

Vista Grande Elementary 

● A gift of $150.00 from Yusuke and Yukiko Mieno, on behalf of the Japanese
Parent Group, to be used for instructional materials.

● A gift of $734.83 from Lifetouch National School Studios to be used for
instructional materials.
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 District 
 
 ● A gift of $100.00 from Paula Zimmerman to be used for the Seed to Plate 

Program. 
 ● A gift of $1,000.00 from the Quinn family to be used for the Transition to 

Independence Program. 
 
Financial Considerations 
 
TOTAL THIS REPORT: $ 25,265.39 
TOTAL YEAR-TO-DATE: $ 3,219,153.67 
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